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O  H  I  O      S  T  A  T  E     S  O  C  I  E  T  Y  

U N I T E D   S T A T E S   D A U G H T E R S   of   1 8 1 2  

Dates:  March 21-22, 2013 

Location:  Holiday Inn Mansfield 
116 Park Avenue West, Mansfield OH 44902  
(419) 525-6000 

Combined State Meeting 
Ohio Society U.S. Daughters of 1812 / Ohio Society 
Daughters of  the American Colonists 

1812 Hostess Chapters:  Governor Thomas Kirker,  
Jacob Stemple, Samuel Lewis 

Room Reservations:  (877) 863-4780 

Rooms have been held for Thursday night, March 21 
and Friday night, March 22 at $89.00 per night plus 
tax ($100.35).  Reservations must be made by March 
11, 2013 (corrected date); please mention the 
Daughters of 1812 / Daughters of American 
Colonists to receive this room rate. 

Meals Reservations: Registration form on page 7 
Meeting and meal reservations must be received by 
March 7, 2013. The hotel imposes a late meal 
reservation charge of $3.00 for each meal. Please 
mail the registration form with your check to: 
Betty Graybill 
3835 21st St. NW, Canton OH 44708 
steelmanntg@yahoo.com, (330) 479-0317 

Registration & Reception:  Registration fee is $5.00. 
For those arriving on Thursday evening, there will be 
a joint reception in the Oak Room, hosted by U.S.D. 
1812,  from 7:00-9:00 p.m. 

Friday, March 22: 1812 business  

Officers’ Club Breakfast, 7:15 a.m. in the Oak 
Room.  Pay on your own, reservations needed. 
Registration: 8:00-9:00 a.m.  
Business Meeting starts promptly at 9:00 a.m. 
Memorial Service - 11:15 a.m. 
Luncheon - 11:45 a.m., $19.50.  Reservations 
required (form on page 7) 
Speaker:  Patsy Gaines, “Old Fort Niagara” 

Friday Afternoon:  Rededication & Tour of 
Mansfield’s 1812 Block House, following the close 
of State Council.  The Block House is a only couple 
minute drive from the hotel.  Color Guard and re-
enactors will be on site! 

Combined 1812/DAC Banquet 
Receiving Line:  6:00 p.m. 
1812/DAC State Banquet:  6:30 p.m.;  $26.00.   
Reservations required (form on page 7) 
Speaker: U.S.D. 1812 President National Virginia Apyar 

113 th  Oh io  State  Co un cil Me ssage  fro m  the  State  Pre s ide n t 

The year 1813 saw major land and “sea” battles on the Ohio frontier, 
so it is hardly surprising that there are numerous War of 1812 
bicentennial activities and commemorations planned in Ohio during 
2013.  Several of these events are listed on our calendar on page 
eight, including the various tall ship activities in late August, which 
culminate on Labor Day with the reenactment of the Battle of Lake 
Erie.  (For additional information, please see www.battleoflakeerie-
bicentennial.com)   Perry’s Victory and International Peace Memorial 
at Put-in-Bay reopened to visitors last summer; there are ongoing 
exhibits and events scheduled starting this spring.  (Please see 
www.nps.gov/pevi)   The Battle of Lake Erie Bicentennial Com-
memoration, complete with parade, will be held at the Memorial on 
September 10th.  

The 200th anniversary of the First Siege of Fort Meigs is right around 
the corner - May 3-5, 2013, at Fort Meigs State Park in Perrysburg.  
Re-enactors will give glimpses of camp life, musket and artillery 
demonstrations, battle reenactments, etc. (www.fortmeigs.org)  The 
Ohio Society U.S.D. 1812 plans to have a booth at this once-in-a-
lifetime event.  And if these dates don’t happen to fit into your 
schedule, please consider joining us on June 13th for a U.S.D. 1812 
road trip to Fort Meigs, complete with a special behind-the-scenes 
tour given by Director Rick Finch!  Please see page six for details. 

We are delighted to have President National Virginia L. Apyar as 
our special guest for State Council on March 22, 2013. Please make 
plans to attend State Council and welcome her to Ohio!  We also 
have a special event planned after the conclusion of the business 
meeting - a trip to Mansfield’s 1812 Block House for a rededication 
ceremony and tour of the block house.  I am definitely looking 
forward to touring the block house, as well as seeing the re-enactors 
in action …  complete with (hopefully) cannon fire! 

If you have not recently taken a look at the Ohio Society’s online 
index to veterans buried in Ohio, please take a moment to do so.  
(www.ohiodaughters1812.org/graveindex)  Thanks to some very 
dedicated volunteers, this index has grown from about 4,000 veterans 
to more than 9,000 in just the past year!  A little over 1500 cemetery 
photos are now included on the web site. There are still many 
opportunities to become involved with this project, especially if you 
are interested in photographing veteran tombstones in a cemetery 
near you.  Thanks to articles published in various Ohio newspapers 
this winter, we even have non-member volunteers contributing their 
time and photography talents to our project!  I would really like to 
encourage each Ohio Daughter to become a part of the Ohio 
Society’s Bicentennial Project, documenting the War of 1812 
veterans who are buried in Ohio.  

In 1812 friendship and service, 

Susan Leininger 
State President 
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OPENING 

The meeting was called to order by State President Susan 
Leininger at 9:35a.m.  

Opening exercises were as follows: 
Invocation by State Chaplain, Joan Stripe 
The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United 
States of America, the Salute to the Flag of 1812, and 
The American’s Creed were recited in unison. 

BUSINESS MEETING 

Minutes – The minutes of the March 2012 State Council 
Meeting were approved as printed in the STAR & 
ANCHOR.  

Financial Report – Treasurer Betty Graybill reported a 
checking account balance on 9/30/12 of $10,963.67, income 
of $5,472.71 and disbursements of $4,666.85. The income 
figures include most of the chapters’ dues. Total assets of 
the Ohio Society on 9/30/12 were $20,618.59. All assets are 
in FirstMerit Bank. The report is attached to these minutes. 

State Officer Reports 

President – Susan Leininger reported on the June 18th 
Bicentennial events, Ringing the Bells for 1812 and raising 
the 15 star flags in Ohio counties. Ohio chapters have been 
busy with programs, library displays, and gravemarking 
ceremonies.  The veteran grave index project has expanded 
to include an online index with photos. 

First Vice President – Janet Rhodebeck reported on 
Morrow Co. Bicentennial event. 

Second Vice President – Joyce Redder (absent) 

Chaplain – Joan Stripe , no report 

Recording Secretary – Sharon Keene-Smith (absent, report 
filed) 

Corresponding Secretary – Gloria Fast (absent, report 
filed) 

Registrar – Sharon Myers reported membership is 198, but 
that figure includes a number of members who have not yet 
paid their dues.  There have been 17 new members since 
March, two reinstatements, three deaths and three 
resignations. 

Historian – Margaret Bobo (absent, report filed) 

Librarian – Debbie Hinton (absent) 

Curator – Marilyn Vaglia (absent) 

State Chairmen Reports 

Correct Use of the Flag – Joan Stripe reported for 
Chairman Gloria Fast, who urged members to fly their flag 
at every opportunity and according to the Flag Code. 

Flora Adams Darling Daughters – Sharon Meyers 
reported there are eight FADDs. 

Junior Membership – Sharon Meyers reported there are 
currently nine Ohio Juniors. 

Insignia – Carol Meyers reported Hamilton Jewelers have 
raised their prices on insignia as of Oct. 1 but she does not 
have a new price list yet. She said a number of members 
have ordered insignia this year. 

Historical Landmarks; Grave Locations of 1812 Service 

Personnel; State President’s Project – Sunda Peters was 
the overall coordinator for the “Ring the Bells for 1812” 
and flag raisings for all Ohio counties for the Ohio 
Bicentennial Commission.  She also organized the Richland 
County ceremony.  On October 13-14 volunteers from the 
Mansfield Blockhouse Completion Committee held a 200th 
Birthday Event at the blockhouse; Samuel Lewis chapter 
members assisted with this event.  Sunda attended the grave 
marking of War of 1812 soldier, Samuel McClure, in a 
recently restored Richland Co. cemetery.  Updating the 
veteran grave locations book is the State President’s project; 
there are over 6,000 veterans listed and 800+ photos in the 
online database. There are 450 records and 475 photos 
waiting to be added. There are many more veterans to be 
researched and cemeteries to be photographed.  There will 
be a cutoff date established for the printed book but the 
online database will probably be an ongoing project.  

Micrographics – Melanie Hunt (absent, report filed) 

National Defense – Nancy Wright reported she presented 
five JROTC medals in May. If your chapter would like to 
take part in this project you may contact her for 
information. Please remember to fly your flag and take part 
in veterans observances. 

News-Letter, Star and Anchor, and Electronic 

Communications: Susan Leininger reported that about 
50% of the membership receives the Star and Anchor 
electronically; this reduces the cost of mailing considerably. 
She has maintained the State Society’s web site, updated the 
state membership interest brochure, and created a new 
publicity flyer which is a 1/3 page bookmark style 
containing key information taken from the membership 
brochure.  It was designed to use at vendor/organization 
seminars or library interest days. 

Printed Supplies – Betty Graybill brought a selection of 
free and sale items for the chapters. There is only one carton 
left of the Ohio Soldiers’ Family Groups books. 

Schools – Betty Cole asked chapters to keep the schools the 
National Society supports on the list when they make their 
donations. 

Spirit of 1812 – Sharon Meyers reported a “Darling 
Husband” award was given to State President Leininger’s 
husband, Eric, for all of his work on the veteran grave 
project’s online database and also his cemetery research and 

MINUTES OF TH E STATE BOARD MEETING 

OH IO SOCIETY, UNITED STATES DAUGH TERS OF 18 12  

Saturday October 27, 2012  -  Der Dutchman Restaurant, Bellville, Ohio 
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photography. 

Chapter Reports 

Commander William Wetmore 

Chapter – Sharon Myers reported they 
now have 35 members, 4 FADDs and 8 
junior members. They have given their 
book of Veterans of the War of 1812 
buried in Summit Co. to seven historical 
societies and libraries. They have been 
in two parades and conducted two 
ceremonies for veterans. They presented 
a Spirit of 1812 Award to a member 
who researched and photographed 
graves of 1812 soldiers in Portage Co. 
They presented a JROTC medal to a 
cadet at Garfield High School. They are 
going to participate in the After Hours 
Genealogy event at Akron/Summit Co. 
Public Library on Nov. 2. They have 
taken several road trips: one to Erie, PA 
where Commodore Perry built his fleet 
for the Battle of Lake Erie, and a trolley 
ride through Glendale Cemetery in Akron. They will be 
going to Ft. Meigs in June 2013. 

General William Henry Harrison Chapter – Melanie 
Hunt was absent but her written report was read.  The 
chapter has 23 members. They have met twice since State 
Council, in June at the home of Patsy Gaines where member 
Mary Sikora presented the program Declaration of War of 

1812, and in September at Waldschmidt House where 
member Marjorie Smith presented a program on Early 

American Textiles. They presented two JROTC medals. 
Member Karen Klaene has been helping with the updating 
of grave locations of 1812 veterans. 

Jacob Stemple Chapter – Gloria Fast reported they voted 
to print their collection of names and grave locations of 
veterans of the War of 1812 buried in the northwest 
counties of Ohio. Gladys Donson arranged to mark the 
graves of nine War of 1812 veterans. In October, a 
commemoration of the 200th Anniversary of the War of 
1812 was held at Ft. Amanda. Members of other lineage 
societies also attended. They have 15 members and 6 
prospective members. 

Lucas Sullivant Chapter – Sharon Keene-Smith was 
absent but her written report stated that in September the 
chapter marked the graves of Real Granddaughters of Lucas 
Sullivant, Jane Sullivant Davison and Elizabeth Sullivant 
Underhill. Margaret Bobo and Sharon Copeland designed 
new Real Daughter and Granddaughter markers. They were 
approved for use by National and any chapter can use them 
for future grave markings. 

Madison McKinley Chapter – Betty Graybill reported 
they are celebrating their 95th year. They have 14 members 
and one associate. They placed a rustic bench at Schoenbrun 
State Park; member Debbie Hinton represented the chapter 

at the Stark Co. War of 1812 Ring the Bells program; and 
they have started photographing 1812 veteran graves. Their 
main projects are helping local veterans, the Canton VA 
Clinic, and overseas service personnel. They will be 
presenting a JROTC medal in Massillon. 

Peter Navarre Chapter – Deborah Marisch reported they 
presented two JROTC medals, one at Middlefield HS to an 
AFROTC cadet and the other to a Sea Cadet aboard the 
USS Cod submarine. Members participated in the Bay 
Village Memorial Day parade as well as the Lorain 
Memorial Day ceremony. Bicentennial activities have 
included displays at Bay Village Library and Bay Village 
Historical Society’s Osborn Learning Center and a flag 
presentation to Cuyahoga County on  the steps of the Court 
House.  During Navy Week in Cleveland they participated 
in a Memorial Celebration at the Oliver Hazard Perry 
Monument in Fort Huntington Park. They presented a Spirit 
of 1812 award to Gerald Marisch for his daily emails to 
members of facts significant to the War of 1812. 

Portage Trail/Commodore Perry Chapter – Carol 
Meyers reported members met briefly in May to reorganize 
the chapter after the death of Cem Macey. In August they 
met to elect new officers and collect dues. 

Samuel Lewis Chapter – Janet Rhodebeck reported that 
members helped coordinate the state wide Ring the Bells for 
1812 for Richland, Knox, and Morrow counties. Member 
Sunda Peters, with help from chapter members, planned the 
celebration of the 200th anniversary of the Mansfield 
Blockhouse in Oct. They marked the grave of War of 1812 
veteran Samuel McClure in September. They have made 
potholders as a fundraiser for OGS and the chapter. 

Silverheels Trail/Mary Bird Lake Chapter – Annette 
Haddox reported members attended the (continued on page 4)  

Re po rt o f th e  No m in atin g Co m m itte e :   

Slate  o f State  Office rs , Oh io  So cie ty U.S.D. 18 12  

fo r th e  te rm  20 13-20 15 

Office  No m in e e  Ch apte r 

President Susan Leininger Lucas Sullivant 

First Vice President Deborah Marisch Peter Navarre  

Second Vice President J anet J ohnson Gen. Wm. H. Harrison 

Chaplain Doris Gorgas Peter Navarre 

Recording Secretary Marjorie Smith Gen. Wm. H. Harrison 

Corresponding Secretary Sharon Copeland Lucas Sullivant 

Treasurer Kathleen Foust J acob Stemple 

Registrar Sharon Myers Com. Wm. Wetmore 

Historian Rose McIntyre Portage Trl./ Com. Perry 

Librarian Gloria Fast J acob Stemple 

Curator Rebekah Thissen Samuel Lewis 

Patsy Gaines, Nominating Committee Chairman 
Committee members: Sharon Keene-Smith, Nancy Schirm Wright  
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War of 1812 Ring the Bells ceremony at the 
Washington County Court House. They have 11 
members.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

The donation of $500 to the State of Ohio War of 1812 
Bicentennial Commission’s Flag Project was not 
needed to fund the purchase of the flags.  Prior to 
writing our check, it was learned that a corporate 
sponsor had been found to donate the entire amount 
needed.  Discussion was held on several alternate 
projects for the reserved funds, including the 
Federation of Genealogical Societies’ “Preserve the 
Pensions” War of 1812 pension file digitization 
project.  This is a project that will benefit the general 
public.  Betty Cole moved to redirect the $500 
donation to help with the FGS digitization of pension 
records of War of 1812 veterans.  Motion passed. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Treasurer Betty Graybill presented the proposed budget 
for the coming year. Joan Stripe moved we accept the 
budget as presented. Motion passed.  

President Leininger gave some updates from the 
National Board Meeting. National has a pin available 
for a $40 donation to the Electronic Imaging Fund. 
(She has several with her). National is digitizing all 
U.S.D.1812 applications and these donations help 
support that effort.  There are plans for Insignia 
purchase to be available online through Hamilton 
Jewelers. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 State Council will be held March 21-22, 2013 at 
the Holiday Inn, Mansfield.  President National 
Ginger Apyar will be our guest.  

 1812 will be responsible for the Thursday evening 
reception and the luncheon on Friday.  

 DAC is responsible for the joint banquet. 

 Hostess chapters: Gov. Thomas Kirker, Jacob 
Stemple, and Samuel Lewis. 

There being no further business, Chaplain Stripe gave 
the Benediction and the meeting was adjourned at 
11:30a.m. 

Elizabeth A. Cole 
State Recording Secretary, Pro Tem 

UPDATES TO TH E STATE DIRECTORY 

Please make the following updates to your 2011-2013 directory: 

New Members: 

BEATTY, Marilyn 31146-2291  GWHH 
 125 Headley Ave., Dayton, OH  45419-2509   

BEEBE, Connie 30960-2284  CWW 
 418 Dockway Dr., Huron, OH  44839-1928  
 (419) 616-3479 csbeebe@sbcglobal.net 

BENNETT, Karen 31205-2292  JS 
 8664 Now Rd., Celina, OH  45822-9449  

DALBEC, Rosa 31150-2293   MAL 
 20 Squires Ct., Canfield, OH  44406-1662  

FETTERS, Miriam Hawk 31071-2289 JS 
 6720 State Rt. 707, Mendon, OH  45862-9504  
 mhfetters@gmail.com 

HAMILTON, Anita 31267-2295  LS 
 1185 Mission Ridge Dr., Manteca, CA  95337-6087  
 nyokaan@comcast.net 

HAWK, Charlene 31070-2285  JS 
 10451 St. Rt. 118, Rockford, OH  45882-8948  
 419-733-9311 chawk46@gmail.com 

KRACKER, Clara 31067-2286  SL 
 583 Bennington Dr., Mansfield, OH  44904-1693  

LEININGER, Jennifer 31266-2294  LS 
 2199 Waltham Rd., Columbus, OH  43221-4151    FADD 

MAZZARELLA, Johnathan (Jack) 30872-2282 
 87 Kevin Dr., Tallmadge, OH  44278-3925 CWW 
 (234) 678-6818 Junior 

McINTIRE, Rebecca 30938-2283  CWW 
 2463 Third St., Cuyahoga Falls, OH  44221-2734 
 (330) 929-7682 Becky714@neo.rr.com 

MILLER (Elizabeth) 31072-2290  CWW 
 1144 Front St., Apt. 12, Cuyahoga Falls, OH  44224-4776 
 (330) 714-1585 lizardsoup1982@gmail.com FADD 

MOON, Lucille 31068-2287   PN 
 386 Canterbury Rd., Bay Village, OH  44140-2405  

SEWELL, Ellen 31069-2288  GWHH 
 415 Bond Place #9C, Cincinnati, OH  45206-1879 
 

Updates: 

BRUNNER, Cameron & Megan -  
 132 Sunset Rd., Avon Lake, OH  44012-1722 

KLAMMER, Barbara - mrsbasKlam@aol.com 

KLINE, Joyce - 11351 Lafayette Plain City Rd., Plain City, OH    
 (614) 504-2197 joycelkline@yahoo.com 

REINING, Barbara – transfer from MAL to CWW 

TROOP, Jean - 5800 Forest Hills Blvd. Apt. A211, Columbus,  
 OH 43231-2931  

TRUCHON, Martha  
 1248 E. Melrose Dr., Westlake, OH  44145-2801 PN 
 (440) 666-4056   mtruchon@luckymail.com 

(continued on page 5)      

Octo be r State  Bo ard    (continued from page 3)      
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Resigned: 

GOODNOUGH, Dorothy,  24312-1999,  MMcK 

Deceased: 

FIKE, Clara Purnell (Mrs. Robert), 21106-1736,  
   JS, 9/4/2012 

MACEY, Catherine Elizabeth, 19742-1576, PTCP,  
   11/17/2012 

RUTTER, Ginger Stainbrook (Mrs. Paul), 27594- 
   2172, MMcK, 5/2/2012 

URBAN, Donna Etzwiler , 25365-2098, SL,  
   1/8/2013 
 

New Officers, Peter Navarre Chapter: 

President:  Deborah Marisch  

Vice President:  Dorothy Laurianti  

Chaplain:  Doris Gorgas    

Secretary: Jane Baran 

Treasurer:  Martha Truchon 

Registrar: Marlene Wilkinson 

Historian:  Lucille Moon 

Librarian:  Megan Brunner 

 

SILVERHEELS TRAIL/ MARY BIRD LAKE 

CHAPTER 

The ceremony for the 200th  anniversary was 
celebrated June 18th in front of the Washington 
County Court House. The 15-star flag was raised by 
the SAR color guard.  Steve Weber, county 
commission, was the master of  ceremony. James 
Ferihough was the chaplain. Marietta mayor Joe 
Matthews gave a Proclamation from the city.  Steve 
Weber rang the bicentennial bell and chapter 
member Nancy Riley played the bells at the 
Congregational Church. 

Roy Ash of the veterans office attended, along with 
1812 grave markers. The bell ringing was at noon in 
the rain. We had a downpour. Nancy Riley gave a 
talk on the importance Marietta in the days before 
the War of 1812 - Marietta built ships here and 
floated them down to New Orleans were the mast 
was assembled. Punch and cookies was served for 
those attending in spite of the rain. Susanne Burchett 
had an informative display in the Beverly, Ohio 
library. 

We now have eleven members. We have four 
meetings a year.  Our meetings are opened using the 
Ritual. A collection of stamps will be sent to Betty 
Graybill.  

Annette R. Haddox, Chapter President 

Members of the PETER NAVARRE CH APTER presented 
the Spirit of 1812 Award to Gerald Marisch for his efforts in 
preserving the history of the War of 1812 during this bicentennial 
year. Daily, he emails chapter members and other interested 
individuals "This Day in History" historical facts about the War of 
1812.  For information on joining this email list, or for War of 1812 
Bicentennial Coloring Books, please contact Peter Navarre President 
Deborah Marisch at deb@spfutures.com. 

Pictured left to right behind Gerald are Marlene Wilkinson, 
Deborah Marisch, Jane Baran, and Doris Gorgas. 

COMMANDER W ILLIAM W ETMORE CH APTER 

The Wetmore Chapter ended the busy year of 2012 with a two-
month long display on the War of 1812 at the Summit Co. Public 
Library main branch.  President Myers gave programs on the War of 
1812 to the Bath Historical Society, Twinsburg Historical Society, 
Bath/Richfield Kiwanis and the Cuyahoga Falls Rotary.  She was 
also the guest speaker at the Tallmadge Veterans Day Ceremony. 

2013 appears to be another busy year for the Wetmore Chapter.  
Programs and displays throughout the county are being booked, 
along with three ceremonies for veterans buried in various 
communities and a trolley tour of the graves of Veterans of the War 
of 1812 buried in Glendale Cemetery in Akron.  We will also be 
placing Real Daughter markers on the two daughters of William 
Wetmore in July.  Along with being in two parades, we are planning 
a great Road Trip to Ft. Meigs on June 13, of which all of the Ohio 
Society is invited to attend.   

Our biggest coup was on January 7 when we received a grant, from 
Summit County Council, to purchase the headstones for the 
remaining 60 veterans’ graves in Summit Co.  This will allow us to 
be 100 percent complete on our veterans by the end of the year.  I 
am sure there will be a ceremony in the works when this is 
completed! 

Our membership, like that of the State, continues to rise being at 35 
members for this three-year old chapter. 

 

State  Dire cto ry Update s    (continued from page 4) 
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JACOB STEMPLE CH APTER 

This chapter reports a variety of activities 
in 2012. One meeting was spent at Lima’s 
Allen County Museum genealogy room 
researching ancestors and veterans.  
Another meeting, Gladys Donson gave an 
account of the life of Blue Jacket, 
correcting the error that he had been a 
white  boy captured by the Indians. 

Chapter members have gathered names 
and cemetery locations of veterans of 
War of 1812 in northwest Ohio.  Member 
donations covered the expenses for 
printing the books, and, at present, ten 
books have been placed in area libraries. 

In April, we toured Fort Amanda in 
preparation for the October Muster.  At 
the Muster, the 1812 Flag was raised for 
the day of reenactments and walking 
tours, and guides explained the history of 
the fort and area.  

Gladys Donson, Kathy Foust, Carla Smith and Joan Stripe participated in the “Ring the Bells for 1812” event, raising the 1812 
flag and ringing bells in different counties. 

State President Susan Leininger and her husband, Eric, joined us for Grave Markings in Defiance County Cemeteries.  Gladys 
Donson planned the day’s tributes to nine veterans of the War of 1812.  These men had tombstones but were not previously 
known 1812 veterans and did not have a flag or flag holder at their gravesites.  This event was held September 15, 2012, at 
two cemeteries.  Daughters and Sons of War of 1812, DAR, SAR, local dignitaries, descendants of the veterans, and area 
residents attended on the beautiful fall day.  The Farmer American Legion were present with the American Flag.  Chapter 
members attended in period costumes and two husbands, dressed in hunter dress of 1812, carried the 1812 Flag and Jacob 
Stemple Chapter Flag. 

CELEB RATE TH E B ICEN TEN N IAL  -   J OIN  U S  ON  A TOU R OF FORT MEIGS !! 

The Commander William Wetmore Chapter invites all Ohio members of the U.S. Daughters of 1812 (and guests) to 
join them in a special tour of Ft. Meigs on Thursday, June 13, 2013.  Not only is there a 3,000 square foot museum 
and gift shop, but there is also the 10-acre rebuilt fort with seven blockhouses and other buildings, just full of more 
exhibits. Most of what is on display was collected on site - it is truly amazing to see everything they have! 

Now if this isn't enough, Chapter President Sharon Myers has asked the Director, Mr. Rick Finch, to do something 
special for us. He will lead us on a short driving tour to see some little-visited areas related to the battles of Fort Meigs 
- INCLUDING the last remnants of a British artillery position and Fort Miamis, the main British camp during the First 
Siege of Fort Meigs. These areas are off-site from the Fort and are something that you would not see just by visiting 
the Fort on your own. 

If we enter the Fort in a group of more than 10, we receive $1 off the regular admission cost of $8 for adults, $7 for 
seniors.  OHS members are admitted free.  The tour of the Fort will begin at 10:15 a.m. sharp on June 13th, as we have 
a lot to see! We will then go into town for lunch at a quaint restaurant, and then go on the off-site trip conducted by 
Mr. Finch. 

2013 is the Bicentennial of the first and second Sieges of Ft. Meigs, so this is a very timely excursion for us! 

Please contact Sharon Myers no later than June 3, 2013, if you will be attending, as restaurant reservations must be 
made for our group.  Fort Meigs/Fort Meigs State Park is located at 29100 W. River Rd., Perrysburg, and is right off 
several main highways. For more information on the Fort, please see  www.fortmeigs.org. 

For more information, please contact Sharon Myers, 330-794-5099or armshome@aol.com 
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DIRECTIONS TO 

HOLIDAY INN MANSFIELD 

 
From I-71 South, take exit 176 (Rt. 
30 West); from Rt. 30 take the Main 
St./Norwalk exit and turn left onto 
Main St.  At the top of the hill turn 
right onto Park Ave.  The hotel is 3 
blocks down on right hand  side.  
  
From I-71 North, take exit 169 (Rt. 
13 North); turn left onto Rt. 13.  
Continue on Rt. 13 for 4.5 miles.  
Turn right on 1st St.; then left on 
Diamond St.; then left on Park Ave.  
The hotel is 3 blocks down on the 
right hand side. 

Ohio Society, United States Daughters of 1812 
 

Registration & Meals Reservations Form for State Council 
 

Please make checks payable to Ohio Society DAC and mail to 
Betty Graybill, 3835 21st St. NW, Canton, OH 44708 

 

Meeting registration and meal reservations must be received by March 7, 2013 

**Please note any dietary restrictions below** 

 

Name:   ________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

Chapter:   ______________________________________________________________________________ 

  

Phone or email address:   ________________________________________________________________ 

  

Guest name(s):  _________________________________________________________________________ 

Non-members and spouses are welcome at all meals and activities 

Friday, March 21, 2013:  1812 Luncheon, 11:45-12:45 p.m. 
Pasta Bar with Chicken (penne and linguini; meat marinara and Alfredo; bread 
sticks; California medley; dessert) 

$19.50 $ __________ 

     

Friday, March 21, 2013:  1812/DAC State Banquet, 6:30 p.m. 
Chicken Almandine, Tuscan Style Mashed Potatoes, Green Beans Almandine, 
Salad, Assorted Mini Bundt Cakes 

$26.00 $ __________ 

   

Registration Fee $5.00 $ __________  

Total enclosed:   $ __________ 

Officers’ Club members, please  indicate if you will be attending the Friday breakfast    Yes  _____    No   _____ 
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“STAR AND ANCHOR” 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

 

Have you seen our recently updated online index to the Ohio grave locations of War of 1812 veterans and patriots?    In 
addition to the basic information on each veteran, tombstone photographs have been included as available.  This web site  was 
developed by the Ohio Society U.S.D. 1812, and is still a work-in-progress, now with information on over 9,000 veterans.  If you 
know of any 1812 veterans buried in Ohio who are not listed, please let us know!  All submissions and updates are most welcome!!                 

2 0 13  Date s  to  Re m e m be r 
 

March 1: State Chairmen - reports due to Chairmen 
  National 

March 21-22: 113th State Council, Mansfield Holiday Inn
  downtown.    
  President National Virginia L. Apyar will  
  be our State Council guest. 

April 5-7: 121st Associate Council, Washington, D.C. 

May 3-5: 200 th Anniversary Event - the First Siege 
  of Fort Meigs 

May 31:  Deadline for submissions for the August  
  National New s-Letter 

J une 13: Ohio U.S.D. 1812 Tour of Fort Meigs 

August 2-4: Fort Stephenson Bicentennial 

August 15: Deadline for submissions to September  
  Star and Anchor 

August 29-September 2: Tall Ship events in Western Basin 
  Ports; reenactment of  Battle of Lake Erie 

September 10 : 200 th Anniversary Commemoration of  
  the Battle of Lake Erie, Perry's Victory and 
  International Peace Memorial, Put-in-Bay 


